
June 14, 2010 

Mr. Joe Whelan 
General Manager 
Waste Management ofHawaii 
92-460 Farrington Highway 
Kapolei, Hawaii 96707 

Su~ject: Foul Odors, Dust and Noise 

Dear Mr. Whelan: 

I have been contacted by several residents and businesses voicing their concern with the 
recent increase in activity on the face of the mountain. These Ko Olina residents, guests 
and employees have complained about foul odor, blowing dust, excessive noise and the 
overall unsightliness of the landfill. As the Ko Olina Community Association, the health 
of our members, guest and employees is of utmost importance to us. 

Please provide the Ko Olina Community Association with an explanation as to the reason 
for the increased foul odor, dust and excessive noise. We would also like to know of any 
remedies planned for these issues. 

Mahalo, 

Ko Olina Community Association, Inc. 

- r:::::::.. ~ 
Ken Williams 
Vice President - Resort Operations 

Copy to: 
Waste Management of Hawaii 

Attn: Russell R Nanod, Community Affairs Manager 
Department of Environmental Services 

Attn: Tiro Steinberger, Director 
Manny Lanuevo, Deputy Director 

Council Chair Todd K. Apo 
Senator Colleen Hanabusa 
Representative Maile Shimabukuro 
Kapolei Neighborhood Board, 

Attn: Chair Maeda Timson 
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